Capital CATESOL Area Chapter
Steering Committee Meeting---September 23, 2011 5:30-7:00pm

Round Table Pizza---Sutter Square Galleria

2915 K Street---Sacramento, CA 95816

In attendance:

Leslie Freeland, Stephanie Anderson, Jo Kellogg, James Strode, Kate Caslin, Laura Rodman, Betsy Gilliland, Chris Fryer, Jenny, Amber Kanter, Julian Elias
Last Meeting Minutes


The last meeting was very brief, and focused on whether we should combine our fall workshop with the Northern Regional Conference or keep it separate.  It was decided to combine them.

Treasurer’s Report

There have been no changes since July.  There is currently $1779.11 in the account.  The chapter level treasurers can no longer write checks.  If you need to be reimbursed for something, there will be a form available on the website that should be filled out and sent to Stephanie, who will pass it on to the state-level treasurer.

No scholarships were given from the Cloudburst Fund this year, which has a balance of $966.93.  It was decided to combine the funds with whatever is raised at this year’s event.

Leslie will contact  Julie Caspersen Schultz who has hosted the event in the past, about this year’s fundraiser.  Jo will draft a letter Leslie can use.

Laura asked about bank fees indicated on the treasurer’s report.  Stephanie said this was a problem for all the chapters with Citibank and Don is sorting it out.  The charges should be reversed.

Northern Regional Conference
Betsy reported the conference will be held at Wellman Hall at UC Davis on Saturday November 5 from 9-4:30.  Lunch and perhaps continental breakfast will be provided. Proposals are due on October 3, and for those who don’t want to present, there will be poster sessions where you can make a poster with lesson plans or student work.
Parking and directions will be well-marked, since Davis can be difficult to navigate. Parking will be free.  

Leslie, Amber, and Joanna will be coordinating the volunteers.  Volunteers still have to pay for registration, although there is a student rate available.  Online registration will end on October 25.  The conference brochure will be available online shortly before the conference.  Chris volunteered to help with tech issues.
The keynote speakers will be Brenda Nakamoto and Casey Chin.  There will also be a session on teaching ESL for science disciplines and a panel of Japanese junior high school English teachers.

The possibility of a chapter-themed rap session was discussed.  It was decided that this topic might better fit as a panel discussion.  Leslie will contact the other area chapters to see if they will send a representative to participate and to see if they want to participate in having a chapters table in the exhibits area.
It was also decided that since our chapter is more involved in the planning than the Bay Area chapter, we don’t need to put their name on the brochure.

Other Business
Leslie brought up the topic of e-mail requests she gets from various groups and whether they should be sent on to the state level.  It was decided that anything with a local focus by a legitimate organization could be dealt with at the chapter level if appropriate and other requests should be sent on to the state organization.

Leslie circulated a contact list for everyone’s e-mails and phone numbers in case we needed to get a hold of someone quickly on the day of an event.  She will type it up and send it to the Steering Committee.

Stephanie shared about her experiences teaching in Burma over the summer and Jo asked for suggestions on how to attract other teachers for that program.

Next Meeting
Friday October 21, 5:30-7.  Leslie confirmed with the group that Fridays at 5:30 was still a good time.  At the next meeting we will discuss the Northern Regional Conference and the Cloudburst Fundraiser.
